
















From: Charnitz, Mary
To: Stonestreet, Peggy
Subject: FW: Testimony in Support of Neighborhood House on Theresa Terrace
Date: Wednesday, January 23, 2013 1:56:48 PM

For the 2/7 packet
 
From: O'Callaghan, Daniel A (20117) [mailto:DAOCALLAGHAN@michaelbest.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, January 22, 2013 3:19 PM
To: Charnitz, Mary
Subject: FW: Testimony in Support of Neighborhood House on Theresa Terrace
 
 
 
From: Ali Brooks [mailto:alisonannbrooks@gmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, January 22, 2013 2:51 PM
To: justinmarkofski@yahoo.com; vanpelt@uwalumni.com; O'Callaghan, Daniel A (20117);
district3@cityofmadison.com; Phair, Matthew; liz.winter.dannenbaum@gmail.com;
monya.choudhury@gmail.com; Russ.Whitesel@legis.state.wi.us; district14@cityofmadison.com
Subject: Testimony in Support of Neighborhood House on Theresa Terrace
 
Dear CDBG committee members,
 
My name is Ali Brooks and I am a Youth Organizer with the Southwest Madison Community
Organizers. I am writing to strongly urge you to support the development of a neighborhood center on
Theresa Terrace.
 
I have spent time with youth in this area over the past year and a half and have been appalled by the
lack of opportunities young people in the area have access to. There is a huge unmet need in this
area for youth to be involved in developmental and educational programming. During the warmer
months, you can see dozens of kids playing in the street trying to pass the time. During the winter
months the kids are bored inside their houses. I'm very concerned that without alternatives, the young
people in this area are much more likely to involve themselves in risky and problematic activities
including drugs, alcohol and gangs.
 
Because this area has a high concentration of Section 8 rental units with three or more bedrooms,
there is an unusually high number of youth living in poverty. I believe having a neighborhood house
directly on this block would go much further towards serving those in our community who most need
these opportunities than trying to get these youth to attend a community center a mile away. 
 
Supporting this neighborhood house would be an efficient use of the city's resources. By building a
neighborhood house that is guaranteed to be highly used (due to its location and because the
neighborhood residents are invested in creating it) the city would be making sure its money is going
towards serving those with the highest need and creating a community center that is highly used.
 
I strongly believe that if we don't ensure that the youth in this area have opportunities for positive
engagement we are creating a problem that affects us all. This neighborhood could continue to become
a hotbed of issues like addiction, teen pregnancy, violence, and gangs. These issues end up affecting
everyone when you consider the amount of resources going toward policing illegal activity in this area,
school resources going towards serving these youth who have higher mental health and behavioral
needs, and the collateral effects of more jobless, uneducated members of our community. 
 
If we invest in these youth by developing a vibrant neighborhood house that offers year-round
developmental programming, we are creating the possibility that these youth could succeed in school,
stay out of trouble, and become contributing members of our community.
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I have had countless conversations with youth of all ages in this area that are excited about being
involved in this neighborhood house. Due to its location and the fact that the residents are galvanized
and invested in its success, I think funding this neighborhood house would be a very beneficial and
responsible use of city resources. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions and thank you so much for your consideration.
 
Ali Brooks
Youth Organizer
Southwest Madison Community Organizers 
608-345-0545
alisonannbrooks@gmail.com
 
 
*****************************************************************
 
Unless otherwise expressly indicated, if this email, or any attachment
hereto, contains advice concerning any federal tax issue or
submission, please be advised that the advice was not intended or
written to be used, and that it cannot be used, for the purpose of
avoiding federal tax penalties.
 
The information contained in this communication may be confidential,
is intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above, and may
be legally privileged.  If the reader of this message is not the
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
distribution, or copying of this communication, or any of its
contents, is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this
communication in error, please return it to the sender immediately and
delete the original message and any copy of it from your computer
system.  If you have any questions concerning this message, please
contact the sender.
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 January 29, 2013
Community Development Block Grant Commission
City of Madison 
Madison, WI 

Dear Commission Member: 

The Prairie Hills Neighborhood Association strongly supports the creation of a center in the 
Hammersley/Theresa neighborhood. This area has undergone significant change in the past 
five-ten years.  Currently, the area has a high percentage of people of color, a high rate of 
unemployment and a high number of children.  The neighborhood also lacks services that can 
help the residents improve their lives and the lives of their children. 

We are asking the city to fund the purchase and renovation of a duplex on Theresa Terrace.  
The residents have already demonstrated their commitment to their community.  Last spring, the 
group turned to the problem of a lack of summer activities for their children.  They created, 
funded and staffed a Kids’ Activity Day every Monday afternoon for 11 weeks.  From 30 to 62 
children between the ages of 3 and 17 attended and an average of 18 adults and teens helped 
either with activities or food. Residents funded this program by holding car washes and a 
rummage sale.  

Currently the neighborhood group, with help from the Southwest Madison Community 
Organizers organization, is running a small tutoring program at Falk Elementary School. It has 
also received a grant for enrichment activities at Falk, including trips to the Overture Center and 
the Children’s Museum.  

Community programs often fail because of the lack of neighborhood support.  The Theresa/ 
Hammersley neighbors have, on their own, produced significant accomplishments in the past 
year.  Their vision now is for a center that can provide services and a meeting place right in their 
neighborhood.  They want to improve their community and believe this is one very important 
step toward making this area safe, peaceful and welcoming. 

We need to help them by purchasing a house that can be not only a place for neighborhood 
services and activities but a link to city and county services already available to help them.  As 
the Prairie Hills Board of Directors, we urge your approval of this proposal. 

Prairie Hills Neighborhood Association 
Board of Directors 

Prairie Hills Neighborhood Association
P. O. Box 44674, Madison, WI    www.prairiehillsna.org

http://www.prairiehillsna.org
http://www.prairiehillsna.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 31, 2012 
 
To Whom It May Concern - 
 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, located on Madison's southwest side, is pleased to 
write this letter of intent.  We look forward to partnering with the newly 
forming Theresa Terrace/Hammersley Neighborhood Center as it strives to create 
and operate a Food Pantry in our neighborhood.  Our congregation pledges its 
partnership in training and mentoring leaders and volunteers who will serve in 
this pantry. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rev. Sheryl Erickson 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
5701 Raymond Rd 
Madison, WI  53711 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
  

January 22, 2013 

 

Justin Markofski, Chair, Community Services Division Committee 

Alan Sweet, Chair, Community Development Office Committee 

Mayor Paul Soglin, Chair, Board of Estimates 

 

Dear Committee Chairs, 

 

We send this letter to you in support of funding the Theresa Terrace Neighborhood House.  Please consider this letter of support as 

you begin your discussions about this proposal. 

 

Over the past few years, residents of the Theresa Terrace Neighborhood and other neighborhoods in southwest Madison, have 

consistently witnessed the troubles associated with unsupervised youth.  Police officers, along with many other public servants, 

have been challenged with how to best engage these same youth in an ongoing effort to prevent them from becoming involved in 

activities that can get them into trouble and can also disrupt the quality of life in our neighborhoods.  We believe that the addition 

of the Theresa Terrace Neighborhood House will bring positive change and will be a strong source for this prevention, similar to 

what we’ve experienced in the Meadowood Neighborhood with the Meadowood Neighborhood Center. 

 

The proposed location of the neighborhood house, in the center of the Theresa Terrace neighborhood, will prove to be very 

valuable.  The Meadowood Neighborhood Center, similarly centered in the neighborhood it primarily serves, has been attributed by 

our officers for a notable decrease in juvenile related disturbances.   The Theresa Terrace Neighborhood House would provide the 

needed structure and organization in a community that desires a partnership like the one we enjoy with the Meadowood 

Neighborhood Center.  The addition of the Theresa Terrace Neighborhood House will help ensure the continued improvement of 

safety and overall quality of life in Madison.   

 

Please consider funding the Theresa Terrace Neighborhood Center. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Victor Wahl, Captain of Police     

Madison Police – West Police District 

 

John Patterson, Lieutenant of Police 

Madison Police – West Police District 

 

Jane Stoklasa, Lieutenant of Police  

Madison Police – West Police District    

 

Caleb Johnson, Neighborhood Police Officer 

Theresa Terrace/Bettys Lane/Hammersley Road Neighborhood 

 

 

City-County Building 

211 S. Carroll Street 

Madison, Wisconsin 53703 

608 266 4022 

(TDD) 608 266 6562 

www.madisonpolice.com 

 Noble Wray, Chief of Police 

 Madison Police Department 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 31, 2012 
 
To Whom It May Concern - 
 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, located on Madison's southwest side, is pleased to 
write this letter of intent.  We look forward to partnering with the newly 
forming Theresa Terrace/Hammersley Neighborhood Center as it strives to create 
and operate a Food Pantry in our neighborhood.  Our congregation pledges its 
partnership in training and mentoring leaders and volunteers who will serve in 
this pantry. 
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Rev. Sheryl Erickson 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
5701 Raymond Rd 
Madison, WI  53711 
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